Secretary’s Report for May 15, 2011
eBlasts
· An eBlast went out on May 9 to announce our “Rent Sunday” performance for May 15. This has not been done in the past for “Rent Sunday”. But, at the rehearsal on May 9 Dave mentioned inviting friends to the UCH services. I thought, Why not?
· Another eBlast will be going out on May 16 to remind people about our Lancaster concert on May 20 and the “Bullied” event on May 23.
· Performing members and staff are deleted from pre-concert eBlasts to decrease the number of HMC emails.
Accountability

In the May 3 video from Tuneup Tuesday, Eric Mills offered another Claxon 1-2-3 Marketing tool – a Marketing Mechanism Calendar. In the past few months we’ve heard about some pretty amazing plans from various committees, but too often little substance as to how these events or ideas are actually going to come into fruition. Coming up with grandiose ideas for our organization is truly exciting and we’ve already seen how new ideas can have a big impact on our visibility, e.g. the Oscar Event. The less effective side of the coin is when a person or committee comes up with a great idea that lacks detail and follow through, or expects the entire organization to support an idea, dream or goal without specific plans, but that requires others to take responsibility for obligations to which they have not agreed. This tool may be of help to committees to “count the costs”, both in time, money and personal responsibility, as to exactly how a proposed idea can come about. A PDF file for the Marketing Mechanism Calendar is attached to the email for this report and will be uploaded to Musetta for this month’s Board reports.
Forms

The various forms and logos I’ve created, acquired or copied over the past three years are being uploaded to Musetta so that other Board members and committees will have one location to go when these are needed.

Resolution 2011-02
The project of uploading the forms and logos has resulted in the glaring fact that we have multiple logos and “looks” for this organization. It is my recommendation that we immediately establish one logo for use on all correspondence and printed material. The “immediate” part of that recommendation will be introduced at the Board meeting in the form of Resolution 2011-02, which I urge the Board to consider and pass at the May 15 Board meeting. Kevin is already working on our 2011-12 season brochure to be available at the June concerts. I believe it should reflect the organization we want to be in our 25th season. I urge you to review the existing logos following this report and the attached resolution.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, Board Secretary on May 12, 2011.

